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Ref: PL29N.247287  
 
 
The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a 
Board meeting held on 30th December 2016.  
 
The Board decided to grant permission, subject to the amendments shown 
in manuscript on the attached copy of the Inspector’s draft reasons, 
considerations and conditions. 
 
In deciding not to accept the inspector’s recommendation to refuse 
permission for the rooftop sign the Board considered that the proposed 
rooftop signage, which did not break the skyline, was attractively 
proportioned and designed, and would not detract from the visual amenities 
of the area. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Board Member: ___________________ Date: 30th December 2016  
   Michael Leahy 
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